Darsham Parish Council  -  02/11/2022
The Right Hon Dr Therese Coffey MP
 therese.coffey.mp@parliament.uk
Dear Dr Coffey

Sizewell C
I am writing on behalf of Darsham Parish Council to congratulate you on your appointment as Secretary of State for the Environment and in light of that and recent political events to ask for your current views on the proposals for Sizewell C.

The previous administration (Boris Johnson) was committed to Sizewell C, to the extent that the Business Secretary (Kwasi Kwarteng) pledged the Government's financial support for the project even before the outcome of the Public Inquiry was announced.  As you know, the Inspector recommended refusal, but the Government overruled it and expressed continued financial support for the project. You were quoted in the Press as expressing surprise at that Government decision.

While we understand Government policy to include nuclear as part of the national energy mix, we and very many others in your constituency are convinced that Sizewell C is the wrong project in the wrong place.  You are well aware of all the arguments, but perhaps the environmental impacts, particularly on RSPB Minsmere and the surrounding AONB, with the additional burden of a huge desalination plant plus the need to tanker in vast volumes of potable water, will influence your views as Environment Secretary.

Further, given EDF's track record at their other European sites, which are all significantly behind schedule and over budget, the idea that Sizewell C will contribute to the national grid in less than 15 years and at a cost of less than £20 billion are increasingly unlikely.  In that time, the UK energy mix, in terms of both supply and demand, will look considerably different, especially with the growing contribution of renewables and development of the Rolls Royce nuclear-powered generators. Given the current financial crisis and pressure on Departmental budgets ahead of the Autumn budget review, suggests to us that extreme caution is required ahead of a final investment decision on Sizewell C.

We look forward to your latest views on this subject.

Yours sincerely

Michael
Cllr Michael D. Simons

On behalf of Darsham Parish Council

